


number of SKM’s observations and conclusions have been incorrectly applied by the Authority
“across the board”, despite SKM stating explicitly that its findings were clearly confined to a
particular group of projects.

¢ In reaching its judgment, the Authority has, in a number of matters, incorrectly applied a
standard of “best practice” rather than “good industry practice”. Both expert opinions lodged by
Western Power in response to the Draft Decision noted that the application of such a high
standard is inappropriate, unreasonable and inconsistent with regulatory practice elsewhere.

The proposed write-down will have a significant permanent detrimental financial impact. In view of
the magnitude of the capital loss faced by Western Power, the Board has carefully considered the
options that are available to it to seek redress. The Board has decided not to pursue an appeal of
the Final Decision, given that the finalisation of the access arrangement would be delayed further,
and taking into account the (already) six month delay in commencement of the access
arrangement revisions. However, | note that Western Power remains very concerned about the
permanent negative implications for investment incentives that have now arisen as a result of the
Authority’s application of the new facilities investment test and the imposition of a very substantial
asset value write-down.

The company is strongly of the view that the capital loss it will sustain as a result of the Final
Decision is not consistent with providing effective incentives for efficient investment in
infrastructure in the future; nor is it consistent with providing an environment that will foster a
financially sustainable business over the longer term. Western Power will therefore be exploring
further avenues - including possible Code changes, and the application of an optimised
replacement cost asset revaluation at the next review — to mitigate the company’s exposure to
stranded asset risk.

Lyndon, we look forward to receiving the Authority’s final approval of the proposed Access
Arrangement amendments in early 2010.

Yours sincerely

DOUG ABERLE
MANAGING DIRECTOR
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